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
Place Directorate

Martin Yardley
Executive Director
Council House
Earl Street
Coventry CV1 5RR

To all Members of the Cabinet

29th June 2017
Our ref: C/MAS

Telephone 024 7683 3333
DX 18868 COVENTRY 2

Please contact MIchelle Salmon
Direct line 024 7683 3065
Michelle.salmon@coventry.gov.uk

Dear Member,

Additional Information – Meeting of the Cabinet - Tuesday, 4th July 2017

Following publication and circulation of the papers for the above meeting on 26th June 
2017, the Car Park Pricing Review 2017/2018 report has been considered by the 
Communities and Neighbourhoods Scrutiny Board (4). A Briefing Note on the outcome of 
the Board’s consideration of the report is now attached to this letter.  Please include this 
with your papers for the meeting.

 Agenda Item 5.  CAR PARK PRICING REVIEW 2017/2018 (Pages 3 - 4)
Report of the Deputy Chief Executive (Place)

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Yours sincerely 

Michelle Salmon
Governance Services Officer

Membership: Cabinet Members:- Councillors F Abbott, L Bigham, P Akhtar (Deputy 
Cabinet Member), R Ali (Deputy Cabinet Member), F Abbott, K Caan, 
G Duggins (Chair), J Innes, A Khan (Deputy Chair), R Lakha (Deputy 
Cabinet Member), K Maton, J Mutton, J O'Boyle, E Ruane, C Thomas 
(Deputy Cabinet Member), D Welsh (Deputy Cabinet Member) and 
B Kaur (Deputy Cabinet Member)

Non-voting Deputy Cabinet Members:- Councillors P Akhtar, R Ali, 
B Kaur, R Lakha, C Thomas, and D Welsh

By invitation: Councillors A Andrews and G Ridley

Public Document Pack
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 Briefing note 

To: Cabinet                                                                                                        Date: 4th July 2017

Subject: Car Parking Pricing Review 2017/18

1 Purpose of the Note
1.1 To inform Cabinet of the outcome of Communities and Neighbourhoods Scrutiny Board (4) 

consideration of the Car Parking Pricing Review 2017/18 report at their meeting on 28th 
June 2017. 

2 Recommendations
2.1 Communities and Neighbourhoods Scrutiny Board (4) support recommendations 1 to 3 and 

5 and 6 as contained within the report to Cabinet.

2.2 That Cabinet Member City Services revisits recommendation 4 regarding the proposals for 
Holmsdale Road, in conjunction with the Foleshill Ward Members, and the implementation 
of any resulting proposals is delayed until September to enable this consultation to take 
place.

3 Information/Background
3.1 Communities and Neighbourhoods Scrutiny Board (4) considered the Car Parking Pricing 

Review 2017/18 at their meeting on 28th June 2017.

3.2 The Board acknowledged that it had been a number of years since prices had been 
reviewed and understood the rationale behind the review.

3.3 Members asked a number of questions on issues which included the number of weekly 
tickets available and whether a price increase may result in more people choosing to park 
in residential areas as opposed to car parks, the rationale for introducing charges in out of 
town car parks including Holmsdale Road and ensuring spaces are available for shoppers 
but without a detrimental effect on local residents.

3.4 Members requested that the decision for Holmsdale Road be reviewed in conjunction with 
the Foleshill Ward Members, to include a site visit, and that any scheme will not be 
implemented until September to enable the scheme to be reviewed.

Victoria Castree
Scrutiny Co-ordinator
Place Directorate
Tel: 02476 831122
Victoria.castree@coventry.gov.uk 
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